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My Brother Knights, 

As we enter the month of May, it is hard to believe already that our fraternal year is winding down. Thank  

you to everyone who helped with our Lenten food drive and fish fry. Both were a big success once again. 

 I am also very proud of our ongoing support of our seminarians Brandon Schmidt and Theodore Zielinski 

throughout the year and our RSVP program. 

We now look ahead to our last remaining council events. Our spring adopt a highway on May 13th, pancake 

breakfast planned for May 20th and then our year end picnic set for June 11th. 

Also, at our May and June council meetings, we will start the nominating process and election of new officers  

for our council. Consider running for a position and share your talents with the council. I thank all my current 

officers for their ongoing hard work and support. 

In closing, please pray for vocations continue to support all our Priests and Deacons and your parishes. 

 

Vivat Jesus,  

Brother Rich               
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Brothers all, 

I believe the Holy Spirit strongly invites me to speak and write more about the Flame of Love of the  
Immaculate Heart of Mary; a way of life which was “born” from the Diary of Elizabeth Kindelmann, an  
ordinary wife and mother from Hungary who had received messages from the Blessed Mother and Jesus  
from 1961 until 1982.  

 This worldwide way of life is about renewal, as Jesus had communicated to Elizabeth: 
 “The renewal of the earth will take place through the power and imploring force of the Blessed Virgin Mary”. 
 
Are we not keenly aware of the reality of evil? The genesis of evil is the Original Sin; undoubtedly, Jesus has 
redeemed us for eternal life and we live in the present time while battling temptations and choices to sin.  
 
 In our usual life of faith, we experience renewal by way of choices to resist temptations, prayer, acts of charity, 
celebrating the Sacrament of Reconciliation and participation in Mass. 
 
As I refer to the Flame of Love of the Immaculate Heart of Mary, I refer to what is already familiar to all of us;  
Jesus and the Blessed Mother.  Jesus is the Flame of Love born of the Immaculate Virgin Mary.  Jesus had  
become fully human without sin to be the Perfect Sacrifice for our salvation; Mary’s role as His mother 
 underscored His entrance into time and place as you and I had entered time and place from our mothers’ 
 wombs. 

 Fire ordinarily yields negative and positive results, that is, destruction and purification; loss of property 
 and refined metals, for examples.  In a spiritual sense, Jesus, the Flame of Love, is the Cause of 
 destruction and purification; robbing Satan of his power to destroy our souls and to strengthen us in 
 pleasing God as we grow in holiness.  

 
I invite and encourage each of you to frequently celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation, to continue your 
charitable works, to pray the Rosary daily, to spend time in the Real Presence of Jesus during Adoration on 
Tuesdays, to participate in Mass.  In addition, as present-day apostles, go and witness the benefits of living 
 the gift of faith to all whom you know, inviting them to a relationship with Jesus and Mary. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 

Father Mike 
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                                       Grand Knight                     -       Richard Gathercole 

                                       Deputy Grand Knight      -        Steve Jackson 

                                       Chaplain                            -        Rev. Michael Davis 

                                       Chancellor                        -         Michael H Arment PGK, PFN                              

                                       Recorder                           -        Matt Wachowski                 

                                       Financial Secretary          -        Gregory Baraniecki                                               

                                       Treasurer                           -       Robert Miller                                                          

                                        Warden                             -        James Bortz 

                                       Lecturer                             -        Stephen J. Clark                                                     

                                       Advocate                            -       John J. Kelly 

                                       Inside Guard                      -       Bernard T. Rafferty                                                

                                       Outside Guards                 -        Jim Brennan                        

                                                                                   -        George M.  Altmeier                                             

                                       One Year Trustee              -       Richard F. Spencer, PGK 

                                      Two Year Trustee                -       Daniel Owarzani, PFK 

                                      Three Year Trustee            -        Anthony M. Porretta PGK, PFN 

 

                                                                                 

                                                      Thank you to all of you who have paid their dues  

                   For those 12 of you who haven’t paid yet, please pay as soon as possible. If paying the dues creates 

                   a hardship, please contact the Grand Knight or the Financial Secretary to confidentially discuss 

                   the matter.    

                         

We are looking for Knights who we haven’t heard from in a while. We understand that you are 
 busy and don’t have a lot of time. We don’t need much of your time. It isn’t necessary to attend 
 every meeting, although we would be happy to see you.  

                    Please know that we treasure you as a member of our council. Regardless of how active you are, 

                     you stand with us in support of our church, community and families.  We hope that there will 

                    come a time when you can become more active.     
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                                                  UPCOMING DATES                                                                     

 

    

 

      

              

             May 03               St. John Neumann Officer’s Meeting               7:30 PM - TBD 

                May 04               Regina Mundi Council Meeting                         7:30 PM – Regina Mundi Council Hall 

                May 05                Cinco de Mayo                                                     All Day 

                May 09               Degree of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity         7:30 PM – Regina Mundi Council Hall 

                May 13               Adopt-a-Highway Clean up                                7:00 AM – Assumption BVM Parking Lot 

                May 13                Clean-up Prayer Grotto                                      After Adopt-a-Highway 

                May 14               Mother’s Day                                                         All Day 

                May 17               St. John Neumann Assembly Conclave            7:30 PM – TBD 

                May 18               Ascension Thursday (Holy Day of Obligation)   All Day 

                May 20               Spring Pancake Breakfast                                   8:00 AM to 11:00 AM 

                May 24               Philadelphia Chapter Meeting                           7:30 PM – Father Sullivan Hall 

                May 25               Regina Mundi Officer’s Meeting                        7:30 PM -Regina Mundi Council Hall 

                May 28               Pentecost Sunday                                                  All Day 

                May 29               Memorial Day                                                         All Day 

 

                     Officer Nominations for next Fraternal Year will be at the May Council Meeting. 
 

                 Officer Elections for next Fraternal Year will be at the June Council Meeting. 
                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                      Ernest M. Doerner    05/07     Steven J. Cook        05/10       Michael J. Cerruti  Jr.   05/15  

                      Michael W. Park        05/17     Kevin C. Flood        05/19       Daniel Owarzani            05/22  

                                                                           Rev. John Ambrose      05/27        
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                                               McGivney  Prayer 

      God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your  
     priest, Father Michael J. McGivney, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young 

     to the generous service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue may we follow 

     your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his Body 

     which is the Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love 

     so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you 

     glorify your blessed servant Father Michael J. McGivney on earth according to the design of your 

      holy will. Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (here make your request). Through 

      Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

 

Prayer Requests                                           Rose for Life         

 

Please remember in your Prayers, our Military,                    Upcoming Known Scheduled Baptisms: 

especially those in “Harms Way”, our Police,                             

Fire, and EMT personnel. Please pray for                                  Sunday May 7th  12:15PM - one baby girl, 

  quick recovery and Blessing for:                                                Deacon Eric -    Chris Dern                                                                                                         

  Fred and Barbara May, Mary Donovan,                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Donald Small, Steve Cook, Joseph Falzone,                             Saturday May 20th 1:30 PM – one 2 yr. old boy, 

Rev. Joseph Gavin all members of Regina                                Father Mike  - George benson 

Mundi Council and their families. 

   May God Bless them and watch over them!                          Sunday May 21st 12:15 PM - one baby boy, 3 yr. girl, 

                                                                                                   Father Mike -    Greg Baraniecki                                                                         

Richard Gathercole    

 Grand Knight -Regina Mundi Council                                  Volunteers are always needed for Baptisms! 

                                                                                                            Baptisms are usually on the first and third Sundays  

                                                                                                                     of each month after the 11:00 AM Mass.                                                               

Words to Live By                                                                                              

As we continue to celebrate this glorious season of Easter, our readings today show us how the Resurrection 

     was preached and made manifest to the early Church. They also indicate how Jesus’ first followers were 

     strengthened in their faith, becoming enthusiastic and faithful witnesses to the risen Lord.
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                                We of the Regina Mundi Council have promised to lead the Rosary on the 5th Sunday of the Month.   

                                                 Please make an effort to join us. 

 

      THE NEXT 5TH SUNDAY IS JULY 30, 2023 
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For centuries, the Catholic Church has set aside the entire month of Mary to honor Mary, Mother of God. Not just a 

day in May, mind you, but the entire month. 

The custom spans both centuries and cultures, with roots going back as far as the Ancient Greeks. In early Greece, May was 

dedicated to Artemis, the goddess of fecundity. 

In Ancient Rome, May was dedicated to Flora, the goddess of blooms, or blossoms. They celebrated ludi florals, or floral 

games, at the end of April and asked the intercession of Flora for all that blooms. 

In medieval times, similar customs abounded, all centering around the practice of expelling winter, as May 1st was 

considered the start of new growth. During this period, the tradition of Tricesimum, or “Thirty-Day Devotion to Mary,” came 

into being. Also called, “Lady Month,” the event was held from August 15-September 14 and is still observed in some areas. 

The idea of a month dedicated specifically to Mary can be traced back to baroque times. Although it wasn’t always held 

during May, Mary Month included thirty daily spiritual exercises honoring Mary. 

It was in this era that Mary’s Month and May were combined, making May the Month of Mary with special devotions 

organized on each day throughout the month. This custom became especially widespread during the nineteenth century 

and remains in practice until today. 

The ways Mary is honored in May are as varied as the people who honor her. 

It’s common for parishes have a daily recitation of the Rosary during May, and many erect a special May altar with a statue 

or picture of Mary as a reminder of Mary’s month. Additionally, it’s a long-standing tradition to crown the statue of Mary 

during May – a custom known as May Crowning. Often, the crown is made of beautiful blossoms representing Mary’s 

beauty and virtue. It’s also a reminder to the faithful to strive to imitate our Blessed Mother’s virtue in our own lives. May 

Crowning, in some areas, is a huge celebration and is usually done outside of Mass, although Mass may be celebrated 

before or after the actual crowning. 
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                                    As we are entering Mary’s month, I am reminded that we 

                                    all received a rosary at our first-degree ceremony and that 

                                    we promised to carry and say the rosary. 

 

                                            I wonder how many of us still do.  
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                                       Knights of the Month 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       The Knights of the Month for February, March, and April are Bernard Rafferty, 

        Stephen Clark, Michael Arment .  Congratulate them when you see them. 

 

 

 

C 
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  St. Margaret Castello Maternity Home 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Knight Richard Gathercole and Financial Secretary Greg Baraniecki presenting a  

check for $500 to Eileen Artysh, Executive Director of St. Margaret Castello Maternity Home. 

The Saint Margaret of Castello Maternity Home, founded in 1986, is the longest continually active crisis pregnancy 

 home in the Delaware Valley. It is a residential home for pregnant women offering support, guidance, and physical 

 security in a loving atmosphere, throughout a woman’s pregnancy. Their services are free of charge. 
   Other Donations: 

 

 $200            to             Special Olympics 

 $200            to             Holy Spirit Sisters 

                                       (Sun of Hope sponsorship of 2 children) 
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The Knights of Columbus launched the Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP) in 1981. 

 Under this program, local K of C councils or assemblies agree to make an annual contribution 

 of $500 or more to an individual seminarian to help with his expenses. Councils and assemblies 

 can sponsor more than one seminarian if their resources permit. In each case, the minimum 

 annual contribution is $500 per seminarian. For every $500 donated, the council or assembly 

 is eligible for a refund of $100 from the Supreme Council.  

The usual contribution is $500 per seminarian but, this year, the Regina Mundi council has voted  

to contribute $600 for each seminarian. This gives the refund to the seminarian. 

 
The picture above shows Chaplain Father Michael Davis, Deputy Grand Knight Stephen Jackson, 

and Chancellor Michael Arment with this year’s recipients; Theodore Zelinski and Brandon Schmidt  

at the RSVP Mass and ceremony held at Assumption BVM on Sunday, April 23rd. 
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                  New Member 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                 Our newest member is Fred Reuter. Although he has been here for a few  

                 Months, he hasn’t met many people. Welcome him when you see him. 
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         JUST  FOR  LAUGHS 
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          FOOD    FOR    THOUGHT 
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                 KNIGHTS AT THE THUNDER 
 

 

 

On August 20th  the Knights of Regina Mundi Council will be sponsoring 

our annual baseball outing to see the Frederick Keys  play the Trenton 

Thunder.  Join us for an evening  of baseball and fun.  

                 For more information and/or tickets contact 

                         Jack Kelly            at      jackhimself@comcast.net     or 

                         Bernie Rafferty  at     btr19053@gmail.com 

The tickets are:   $11.00 

Parking is:            $5.00 

Time :                   5:00 PM 

Place:                   Arm & Hammer Park 

                             1 Thunder Road,  

                             Trenton, NJ 08611 
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      Regina Mundi’s annual Council Picnic will be held on June 11th  

                                 1:30 PM to 4:00 PM 

 

 The council will be providing hamburgers, All Beef Hot Dogs, 

‘fixins’, Water, paper products, and utensils. 

We are asking Families to bring their own Beverages, Lawn Chairs, 

picnic games, etc. We are also asking everyone to RSVP If you are 

attending and how many family members are attending as well. 

 

PLEASE RSVP TO: 

 

Jim Brennan   jimandlindabrennan@gmail.com      215-266-1741 

or 

George Benson  gbremodeling@gmail.com    215-630-0182 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jimandlindabrennan@gmail.com
mailto:gbremodeling@gmail.com
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                                    Assembly Officers    

                                    
                                                          2022-2023 

  

                                                     Faithful Navigator                         Fredrick G. May, PGK 

                                                        Faithful Friar                                  Rev. Michael J. Davis                                   

                                                        Faithful Captain                             Edward Kligge , PGK                     

                                                        Faithful Admiral                             Michael Ciampoli, PFN     

                                                        Faithful Purser                               Wiley Redding                  

                                                        Faithful Comptroller                     Albert Scheck, PFN                                      

                                                        Faithful Pilot                                   Nickolas Marcantonio, PGK DD                                                                      

                                                        Faithful Scribe                                Robert Thompson                                        

                                                        Faithful Inside Sentinel                 Richard Gathercole                                                            

                                                        Faithful Outside Sentinel              Thomas Hurley                                          

                                                        Faithful 3-yr Trustee                      Anthony M. Porretta, PFN 

                                                        Faithful 2-yr Trustee                      Mike Selinsky, PGK 

                                                        Faithful 1-yr Trustee                       John Carroll, PFN 
   

                                                         UPCOMIING  MEETINGS        

                 Officer’s meetings are normally the first Wednesday of the month and the Conclave is on the third 

                Wednesday of the month unless otherwise specified. The location of these meetings varies based  

                upon the host council.    

 Pope Pius XII Council                             Holmesburg Council                  Mary Queen of Angels            St. John the Evangelist                             

Thomas Aquinas Parish                        3300 Knorr Street                       11301 Academy Road              752 Big Oak Road.    

 601 Bristol Pike                                      Philadelphia, PA 19149             Philadelphia, PA 19154            Morrisville PA 

 Croydon, PA 19021-1808                                                                             

 

   Regina Coeli Council                             St Charles Borromeo Council    Regina Mundi Council        Our Lady of Calvary 

   9617   James Street                              1193 Gravel Pike                        1900 Meadowbrook Rd.     11024 Knights Rd. 

   Philadelphia, PA 19114                        Bensalem, PA 19020                 Feasterville, PA 19053      Philadelphia, PA 19154 

 

 St. John Neumann Shrine 
            1019 N 5th Street . 

             Philadelphia, PA 19123                
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Nick Marcantonio, PGK,DD, Jr.                           Robert Thompson 
 Archdiocesan Co-Ordinator                   Assembly Color Corps Commander   
  NickPGk61@yahoo.com                                  rthombowl52@gmail.com                                                                                                                    

  
                                    Please let Nick or Robert know if you can help.     

                The Convention Committee has requested that all Assemblies ask their Color Corps  
                             members to bring their Regalia for the Convention Masses. 

 
         
 
 
 
 

 
On Holy Thursday morning, the Archbishop, joined by the priests of the diocese, gathered at the Cathedral to celebrate 
the Chrism Mass. This Mass manifests the unity of the priests with their bishop. Here the bishop blesses three oils — the 
oil of catechumens (oleum catechumenorum or oleum sanctorum), the oil of the infirm (oleum infirmorum) and holy 
chrism (sacrum chrisma) — which will be used in the administration of the sacraments throughout the diocese for the 
year. This tradition is rooted in the early Church as noted in the Gelasian Sacramentary (named after Pope Gelasius I, d. 
496), but was later absorbed into the Holy Thursday evening Mass; Pope Pius XII issued a new Ordinal for Holy Week, 
which reinstituted a special Mass of the chrism distinct from the evening Mass. 

Among the Knights of Columbus providing an Honor Guard where the following members of the St. John 
Neumann Assembly Color Corps: Brothers Ed Kligge, John Carroll, Giuseppe Innamorato, and Bob Thompson.   
(Brother John Carroll can be seen as the last person on the left in the above picture) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The picture above is of Bishop William Waltershied, Auxiliary Bishop of Pittsburgh along are twelve members from four 
Assemblies supporting the Divine Mercy celebration in honor of St. Faustina Kowalska at Our Lady of Czestachowa. 
Representing St. John Neumann Assembly Color Corps is brother John Carroll. He is the Sir Knight on the far right. 
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         The Fourth Degree 
                            Patriotic Exemplification 

 

 There will be a 4th Degree exemplification on June 24, 2023. 

  It will be held at Flaherty Council in Glenside, PA 

 

                           Eligibility 
                  *      Be over 18 years of age 
                  *      Be a Citizen of the United States 
                  *      Be a Third Degree (Knighthood) member in Good Standing 
                  *      Be a Practical Catholic in Communion with the Holy See 

  Dress Code  
                    *      Dark Suit (Black, Dark Blue, Gray)  
                    *      White Shirt (no button down, no French cuffs, flat collar) 
                    *      Black belt 
                    *      Black shoes  
                    *     Tie         

  

                       More Information to Follow 

 
                   If interested, please contact your Financial Secretary 

                  

                    All applications must be in by May 15, 2023 
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                                                           2022-2023                     
                                                                                               

                                                               President                                                              Atiba McCoy         

                                                               Vice-President                                                     Fred May                           

                                                               Immediate Past President                                 Dan McPeake              

                                                               Secretary, PP                                                       Dan Donovan                     

                                                               Treasurer                                                              Jack Stanczak                     

                                                               Warden                                                                 Dan McPeake, IPP 

                                                               Sentinel                                                                 Mike Ciampoli 

                                                               Trustees                                                                Mickey Kelly       

                                                                                                                                               Mike Selinsky          

                                                                                                                                               Donald Wells 

                                                                                                                                               Hassell Mitchell    

                                                                                                                                               Nick Marcantonio 

                                                                                                                                               John Brown 

                                                                                                                                               Wiley Redding 

                                                                                                                                               Thomas Johnson, FSW 

                                                   Oleg Berezofski 

                                                                                                                                                Tom Hasty 

                                                                                                                                                         
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                   

                                           Page 27 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

2022 

 December              No Meeting

2023 

January           25th 

February         22th 

March             22th 

April                26st  

May                 24th  

June                28th  

 

             All meetings are at 7:00 PM on fourth Friday of month at Father Sullivan Hall, 

             Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 819 Cathedral Road, Philadelphia, PA 19128 

             unless notified otherwise. 

 

The Philadelphia Chapter is comprised of the following Councils:   

 

Santa Maria #263         Charles Carroll #1364            Our Lady of Lourdes #4546 

San Salvador #283              Madonna #3932                       Regina Coeli #4921 

Desoto #315                         Immaculata #3933            Rev. John McHugh #4935 

Commodore Barry #578  St. Katherine Drexel #3938        Fr. Thomas Ryan #5036 

Pinzon #904                          Regina Mundi #4052                  San Rafael #7125 

La Rabida #1191               Core Mariae #4100                    St. Benedict de Moor #8252 

Holmesburg #1284               St. Jude #4273                           Mary Queen of Angels #12384 

St.  Leo ’s #1294               St. Charles Borromeo #4279 Pokrova #12561 

St.  Helena ’s #15687 
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 On April 2nd, the Philadelphia Chapter returned to St. John’s Hospice to serve the annual 
Easter dinner to the homeless. As you can see below, there was a good turnout.
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prayersunitetheworld.org                

EVERY time our Church has had a need, our Brother Knights have responded. Right now, our 
Faith is under attack like it has never been and the Church needs its most faithful members to 
stand up and share its message of God's love with the world.  
 
The Knights are partnering with “Prayers Unite the World” to do just that. Begun by a Brother 
Knight, “Prayers    Unite the World” is a website where people can request prayers and then 
learn about many of the Religious communities and Catholic organizations from around the 
world.  
 
We need to build an army of men who would be willing to share the Faith through the power 
of prayer. You do not need to explain the Faith. You simply live the Faith and let people know 
that God and his loving Church are with them. All through the power of prayer.  
 
It only takes five minutes of time and it doesn't cost a dime.  
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PRAYER FOR THE CANONIZATION OF THE VENERABLE SERVANT OF GOD  
                                     MICHAEL Mc GIVNEY  
                                             Founder of the Knights of Columbus  
 

God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and 
orphan, you called your priest, Father Michael J. McGivney, to be an 
apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous 
service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue 
may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his 
commandment of charity and building up his Body which is the 
Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater 
confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for 
the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify your 
venerable servant Father Michael J. McGivney on earth according to 
the design of your holy will. Through his intersession, grant the favor I 
now present (here make your request). Through Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 
 Please report all favors received to:  

                                           McGivney Guild 
                                         1 Columbus Plaza  
                                  New Haven, CT 06510-3326 
                                   www.fathermcgivney.org 
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Remember that this is your newsletter. Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any ideas, 

complaints, and/or suggestions for upcoming issues. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Fraternally yours,  

                                   Brother Jack Eagan                

                                   Editor, Rays of Mary 

267-449-8077  

 I                                 irishrover13@comcast.net                                 
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